
Julian Edward Rector Jr.
February 1, 1937 - October 23, 2017

Gloucester: Julian “Jay” Edward Rector, Jr., 80, died October 23, 2017. He was born
February 1, 1937, in Manassas, Virginia to Julian Sr. and Estelle Rector. Jay was a
member of Providence Baptist Church. He was devoted to his family and friends, and
always ready to help anyone in need. Although we will miss him, his smile, and his love,
we take consolation in the good feelings of our memories.

 He was preceded in death by his parents; and wife, Barbara Rector.
 Jay is survived by his wife, Nell W. Rector; children, Susan Rector and Teresa Hylton; step

son, Michael Walker and wife, Donna; sister, Joyce Corbin; step grandchildren, John
Nathan Walker and McKenzie Walker; and nephews, Peter Corbin and Daniel Corbin. 

 Funeral service will be 11:30 a.m. Friday, October 27, 2017, at Hogg Funeral Home,
Gloucester Point. Interment will follow in Providence Baptist Church Cemetery. The family
will greet friends prior to the service on Friday from 10:30 until 11:30 a.m. at the funeral
home.

 Please visit http://www.hoggfh.com to share condolences and memories with the family.



Events

OCT
27

Visitation 10:30AM - 11:30AM

Hogg Funeral Home & Crematory
 3098 George Washington Memorial Hwy P.O. Box 990, Gloucester Point, VA

23062, Hayes, VA, US, 23072
  

 
OCT
27

Funeral Service 11:30AM

Hogg Funeral Home & Crematory
 3098 George Washington Memorial Hwy P.O. Box 990, Gloucester Point, VA

23062, Hayes, VA, US, 23072
  

 



Comments

My love and prayers to Nell and family. Jay was a great guy. You could tell he loved
the Lord. I remember him fondly on our trips and how he and Slade loved to sample
all the food twice. Such fun times. Jay, I will miss you and I know you are having a
grand time with the Lord. Much love, Fran James

 
Fran James - October 27, 2017 at 10:51 AM

So sorry to hear Jay has passed away. He was so nice and friendly. We will miss him
on our trips to the Swift Mill Creek. May God comfort all his family now and in the
days ahead.My deepest sympathy to all of his love ones. 

  
Sincerely, 

 Peggy Douglas 
 Hayes, Va

 
Peggy Douglas - October 26, 2017 at 10:00 PM

I FIRST MET JAY WHEN HE WAS A JANITOR AT PROVIDENCE BAPTIST
CHURCH. YOU COULD TELL THAT HE LOVED HIS LORD AND HE ENJOYED
TELLING OTHERS ABOUT HIS HEAVENLY FATHER HIS EYES WOULD FILL
WITH TEARS AND HE WAS NOT ASHAMED TO TELL HIS WALK WITH THE
LORD. WE WILL MISS HIS SMILING FACE ON SUNDAY AND WEDNESDAY . MY
HEART GOES OUT TO NELL AND THE REST OF THE FAMILY . JAY WILL BE
MISSED BUT WE ALL KNOW THAT HE IS WALKING THOSE STREETS OF GOLD.
WILLIAM AND LINDA NUTTALL

 
william nuttall - October 26, 2017 at 08:06 PM

“

“

“



Our love and sympathy to Nell and family of Jay. You are in our thoughts and
prayers. We can't believe he is gone to his heavenly home. He was a faithful
member of Providence & will miss his smiling face every Sunday and Wednesday
night.

 
Marvin & Jean Brown - October 26, 2017 at 08:14 AM

Tom & Bev Bonar & Family purchased the Pretty Please for the family of Julian
Edward Rector Jr..

 
Tom & Bev Bonar & Family - October 25, 2017 at 10:15 AM

“

“

https://www.hoggfh.com/store/Product.aspx?ProductId=4375

